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SDF alert to members/services: heroin drought, adverse weather conditions and increased overdose/HCV risks
Issued: 8 December 2010
Scottish Drugs Forum is encouraging services across Scotland to be on the alert for increased overdose risks among opiate users following reports of low purity heroin in various parts of the country.
For some weeks there have been fairly consistent reports from across the UK regarding the supply of heroin.  These reports have ranged from reduced quality/purity in some areas, to an apparent drought in others.
               
SDF has received recent reports of similar issues in various parts of Scotland, including through last week's meeting of the Scottish Needle Exchange Workers Forum.
               
These included reports that heroin was too poor quality to be smoked and that people are switching to other substances or supplementing heroin with other substances.
               
The current extreme weather conditions may also disrupt heroin supply or may prevent people from collecting substitute medication. 
SDF is therefore concerned about the possibility of increased overdose risk due to:
     
· increased poly-substance use (including benzodiazepines, illicit methadone and alcohol)
· reduced tolerances
· switching to injecting by people who usually smoke heroin (with additional potential bloodborne virus risks)   

Austin Smith, SDF's Policy and Practice Officer, said:
               
"It is extremely important to reinforce overdose prevention messages to clients just now and SDF would encourage services to consider what steps they could be taking to communicate the risks to frontline staff and service users.
               
"Among the topics which may be worth considering include:
- overdose prevention among some users who decide to home detox from heroin - but who might use other drugs. including benzodiazepines and alcohol, to support them during this process   
 - encouraging drug users to look out for signs of contaminants/adulterants in heroin which may themselves carry overdose risk.”   
Scottish Drugs Forum would appreciate information on any changes in the heroin drought and its consequences or any sign that supplies are returning to normal. 
Please send any information to austin@sdf.org.uk
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